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4. Proposed Changes 
 
Please set out what change(s) you consider necessary to make the Local Plan Review legally 
compliant or sound, having regard to the tests you have identified above (Please note that 
non-compliance with the duty to co-operate is incapable of modification at examination).  
 
You will need to say why this change will make the LPR legally compliant or sound. It will be helpful 
if you are able to put forward your suggested revised wording of any policy or text. Please be as 
precise as possible.  
The Proposed Submission states that “land adjacent to the Hungerford Waste Water Treatment Works 
(as shown on the plan below), will need to be safeguarded to enable upgrades to the Waste Water 
Treatment Works to serve future growth” We do not regard this proposal as ”sound” for the reasons 
given below.  

 
The land in question is owned by the Town and Manor of Hungerford and has ancient Commoners’ 
rights dating back many centuries. It is one of the few parking areas on Hungerford Common and is 
widely used by walkers and fishermen including members of the Hungerford Canal Angling 
Association. 
  
It is also used by organisations running events on the Common, by contractors working for Thames 
Water and by Network Rail who have a licence to use it for track access and parking. The Town and 
Manor owns a parcel of land to the east of the Sewerage Works as outlined in red on the plan below, 
which we suggest would be far more suitable for safeguarding and future expansion of the Works. 
 
This land is not used by the general public, is larger and is only accessible via the Sewerage Works. It 
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is already licensed on an annual basis to Thames Water. The land has no agricultural value and may 
well be categorised as “brownfield”, having been the site of the town rubbish dump in past centuries. 

 
 
5. Independent Examination 
 
If your representation is seeking a change, do you consider it necessary to participate at the 
examination hearing session(s)?   
 

Yes  
 No No   

 
If you wish to participate at the oral part of the examination, please outline why you consider this to 
be necessary:  
  

 
Please note the Inspector will determine the most appropriate procedure to adopt to hear those who 
have indicated that they wish to participate at the oral part of the examination.  
 
6. Notification of Progress of the Local Plan Review 
 
Do you wish to be notified of any of the following?  
 
Please tick all that apply: Tick 

The submission of the Local Plan Review for Independent Examination yes 

The publication of the report of the Inspector appointed to carry out the examination yes 

The adoption of the Local Plan Review  yes 
 
Please ensure that we have either an up to date email address or postal address at which we can 
contact you.  You can amend your contact details by logging onto your account on the Local Plan 
Consultation Portal or by contacting the Planning Policy team.  
 

Signature  Date 3rd March 2023 

 
Your completed representations must be received by the Council by 4:30pm on  
Friday 3 March 2023. 




